
 

 

               
 

23rd July 2024 
     

 
 
Dear Parents/Carers  
 
First of all thank you for all of your support this year to everyone in our school and from a personal point of view  
for your patience and kind thoughts towards me and my family. Hopefully next year will be more straight forward 
for all of us.  
 
Summer Fayre  
Thank you so much for helping with all of our fundraising efforts this year. With your help we raised a fantastic 
£1325.26 at our Summer Fayres across both sites last week.   This will be used to subsidise school visits so that 
costs are kept as low as possible for you and children get a chance to go to lovely places!  
 
Attendance 
As we have told you in previous letters attendance regulations are changing dramatically in September. This is  
a government directive and not a school decision. I can no longer approve holidays in term time except if they  
are extremely exceptional circumstances. Fixed penalty fines will also be issued more regularly and at a higher  
rate so please the document sent with this letter carefully.  
 
Start and End of Days 
Please remember the start and finish times will change on both sites from September in order to comply with the 
32.5 hour rule for teaching time. Times can be seen below. Breakfast Club starts at 7.30 on both sites.  
 

Site Gates open Start of 
lessons 

End of day  After School Clubs  

Church Street 
 

8.40 am 8.50 3.20  3.20-4.05 pm 

Moor Lane 
 

8.30 am 8.40 3.10  3.10-4.05 pm 

 
Play Scheme 
Starts tomorrow and runs till Friday 9.30-1.30 costing £3 per day including lunch. If you have not registered you 
can still come along and register on the day. Please can you make payment via Parent Pay.  
 
Emergency Contact 
If you need any help or support over the holidays you can still contact me over the summer holidays on the  
school mobile 07342 075478.  
 
 
 
 



 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
Arbor 
If you haven’t already done so, please can you register on the Arbor Parent App, as any communication will be 
sent via Arbor.  
 
Finally may I wish you all a very happy summer holiday. Children return to school Thursday 5th September.  
 
Regards 
 

Marie-Louise Binks 

Mrs Marie-Louise Binks 
Head Teacher 


